Town of Bartlett Office of Selectmen Meeting Minutes: October 22, 2018

Attendance: Chairman Gene Chandler, Vicki Garland

Absent: David Patch

Visitors: Ajith Dissanayake, Kevin McEnaney, John Smallcomb, Judy Ludgate, Angela Huertas

Reporters: None

Meeting opened at 03:45 PM.

Frank Korchick (5STLNG-A00-29--64 Parker Ridge Road) met with the Selectmen in reference to the lot next to him. Korchick stated that work is being done in a wetland area and that they have placed a huge wall of dirt within 15' of his property. When it rains the dirt washes onto his property. Korchick also stated that the septic is designed for a three bedroom house but they have built it as a four bedroom as they have put two of the bedrooms in the basement. Selectman Garland replied that the Selectmen will do some more research and address the bedroom issue. Korchick again stated that the wall of fill is encroaching his property. Chairman Chandler explained that we have no control over the fill issue and the wetlands are an issue for New Hampshire Department of Environmental Service. We will request them to take a look at the property.

Chairman Chandler had a prior commitment and had to leave the meeting at 04:10 PM.

The Selectmen signed checks, building permits and correspondence during the course of the meeting.

With the lack of a quorum the meeting was closed at 04:15 PM.

Respectfully submitted,

Brenda Medeiros, Sec.